
 

 

Dear Yogis, 

It is our pleasure to inform you about the situation in Borotin in 2021. 

Due to the epidemiological situation, the school for pre-school children from all over the world has been 

"placed" online in the first half of the year. In autumn it was held in Borotín with 23 children. The term was full 

of vibrations with happy children, staff and parents. 

Summer was full of activities – 3-weeks international summer camp followed by “moms camp” and at the end 

of summer we could enjoy the Art Camp with approx. 250 participants. 

Shri Adi Shakti has also blessed us with the opportunity to build Her school. The main task was to work on 

completing the classrooms. Water distribution systems, heating and electricity systems are done. The 

classrooms have windows, main doors, cladding and underfloor heating. 

Expenditure for the above in the period 1.1.-30.11.2021: 

Total amount: € 84.551 

Donations: € 4.658 (material and transport donated by yogis) 

Work of volunteers: 2455 hours (€ 14.730) 

Working plan for 2022: 

The main task is to finish the classrooms. This means finishing the technical room (gas supply with installation 

of boilers, pumps etc.), bathroom and toilet (tiles, toilets, sinks etc.). 

Estimated cost to complete classrooms etc. in 2022: 2.150.000 CZK / € 86.000. 

In 2022, send your donations for reconstruction: account nr. 2900695417/2010   VS.1001 

For payments from abroad: IBAN CZ2420100000002900695417/2010  VS.1001  BIC FIOBCZPPXXX 

Paypal can be found here: https://borotin.com/support-us/ 

Also, with regard to the kindergarten, we believe that it is our common duty to improve the conditions of our 

sisters and brothers who care for our children. Every regular (monthly) amount - perhaps € 7 (or 21 :-) ) - would 

help. 

Yogis who would like to help with childcare or other support activities in 2022, please write to us at: 

borotin@nirmala.cz (more on the next page for the coming term 12th March - 4th June, 2022). 

Thank you very much for your attention, bandhans, donations, and sharing information in your collectives. 

 

Gratefully,  

Borotin team 

 

Jai Shri Mataji!! 

 
Link for pictures from the Sahaja voluntary works: https://www.rajce.net/…552 

https://borotin.com/support-us/
mailto:borotin@nirmala.cz
https://www.rajce.net/a17629552


 

 

 
 
Volunteers needed - Borotin Spring Term 2022 - 12th March - 4th June, 2022 
 
Come to join us at Borotin Kindergarten for Spring Term 2022 
 

Dear Brothers and Sisters, 
Jai Shri Mataji  

 
Borotin Kindergarten is Opening for the Spring Term 2022 
 
We are looking for Yogis and Yoginis who would like to volunteer at Borotin and have the chance to 
grow and learn as part of a team working together, surrounded by the innocence of the little children. 
 
Please get in touch if you would like to apply for one of the following. 
  

• Cook 

• Kitchen helpers 

• Teachers 

• Bedroom Aunty/Uncles 

• Carementor / Nurse 

• Laundry / Cleaner  

• General helper / Cleaner 
  
We can give more details to those who are interested. A good level of English is needed for Teachers 
and Bedroom Aunties/Uncles.  
  
Please fill up our online Job Application form: https://forms.gle/TCivajdBWU3kqedK8 
or contact us for more information via e-mail: borotin@nirmala.cz 
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